Alister Jack DL MP

Member of Parliament for Dumfries and Galloway



HOUSE OF COMMONS

October 2018

Dear Constituent,

A Response to the Pay Day Loans Campaign

The Financial Conduct Authority (FCA), which regulates consumer credit, has brought in tough new rules for payday lending. In 2015 the FCA decided to introduce a cap on the total cost of payday loans, not just the interest rate, but also the arrangement fees as well as the penalty fees. In total, no one should have to pay back more than twice what they borrowed, and there is a £15 cap on default charges.

The FCA has also been given stronger powers to ensure money is not being lent to people who cannot realistically afford to pay them back. I welcome the fact that tougher advertising rules have also been introduced ensuring adverts must warn of the risk of not paying the loans back on time, and must include a line directing customers to free, independent debt advice. The FCA also has the power to ban misleading adverts.

I also welcome the announcement in the Budget that the Government, working with leading debt charities and the banking industry, will launch a feasibility study to help to design a pilot for a no-interest loans scheme early next year.

Additionally, the FCA has recently a published the proposals of its latest high-cost credit review. Many of the proposals tackle prevention, including new rules on fees from overdrafts, and raising the standards of sales practices in the home-collected credit sector. There is also a proposed cap on rent-to-own lending, I understand that the FCA is currently consulting on all of these proposals.

Yours sincerely,

Alister Jack DL MP

Dumfries and Galloway constituency.